~Draft~
Town of West Tisbury
Select Board Meeting 
Wednesday December 21, 2022 4:30 pm
Via Zoom
Present: Select Persons Skipper Manter, Jessica Miller, Cynthia Mitchell, and Town Administrator Jen Rand
Also present for part or all of the meeting: Bernadette Lyons, Kathy Logue, Angie Gompert, Joe Tierney, Susanna Sturgis, Eunki Seonwoo, Janice Haynes and other members of the public that did not speak.
Cindy called the Select Board meeting to order at 4:31 pm

Minutes: Vote to Approve: December 14, 2022

Jessica pointed out one typo. Jen fixed on the spot. 
Skipper moved to approve the Minutes of December 14, 2022 as amended. Jessica seconded. Roll Call vote: All in favor.
New Business: 

· VTA Electric Bus Redesign:
Angie explained the new plan that brings the transformer closer to the building as the board had requested.  Eversource has not yet approved it. The board appreciated the VTA going back to the drawing board on this. It was also pointed out that it will still need to be approved by the Historic District.
Skipper moved to approve the updated plan submitted by the VTA for the placement of the transformer. Jessica seconded. Roll Call vote: All in favor
· Kathy Logue – Budgets:
· Treasurer/Collector:
Kathy explained the increase was mostly anticipated salary increases and bonding fees;

fairly straight forward.

Skipper moved to approve the Treasurers/Collectors budget as presented. Jessica seconded. Roll Call vote: All in favor.

· Tax Title Budget:

There was little change and was slightly decreased.

Skipper moved to approve the Tax Title budget as presented. Jessica seconded. Roll Call vote: All in favor.
· Dept Services Budget:

Kathy explained the currant debts and how she is suggesting paying off some of the larger loans. After discussion they asked Kathy to tweak a few of the numbers and come back in January for final approval.

Skipper moved to preliminarily approve the Tax Title budget. Jessica seconded. Roll Call vote: All in favor.
· Benefits Budget:

Kathy pointed out that the health insurance rates won’t be known till mid/late January. She is budgeted for an 8% increase but hoping it is less. She explained that there has been a large amount of turnover in the last 18 months so there have been some big changes.
Skipper moved to approve the Benefits budget and allow Kathy to make adjustments as needed without coming back to the board. Jessica seconded. Roll Call vote: All in favor.

Kathy also mentioned unemployment and the fact that they had found out that they could set up a reserve fund account for it. They usually have very little need for it, but she will be writing a warrant article to appropriate some money to set that up.
· Town Facebook Page:
Jen explained that she has been reluctant about having a page but that being said, people use Facebook for info and this would be another way to get info out.  She intends to have the commenting turned off and use it to mostly drive people to the town website for more info. It would also be a way for committees to reach out to the public.  Everything would be approved by Jen first.  Skipper suggested a bullet-point policy to be sent to all departments about what can be posted. There were questions about Messenger and Jen will look into it, but as anything that comes in town related would be public record and they will need to figure out how to save on a server if they have comments or Messenger. The board generally thought it would be a good idea. Jen will come up with a policy for their approval.  No action taken.
Topics Not Anticipated: 
· Jen asked about meeting next week; she has nothing for an agenda at this point. They decided not to meet next week (the week between Christmas and New Years).

Old Business:  
· Building Department Budget
Jen spoke as Joe was having audio problems. She explained the changed/corrected numbers. Joe had checked with other towns and concluded that the Local Inspector position needed to be for 200 hours per year for the short-term rental inspections, mostly in the spring.

Skipper moved to approve the Building Department budget. Jessica seconded. Roll Call vote: All in favor.
Correspondence:  There was none.
 Public Comment: There was none.
With no further business to attend to Skipper moved to adjourn the meeting. Jessica seconded.  Roll Call vote: All in favor. 
Meeting adjourned at 5:19 pm

Respectfully Submitted by Janice Haynes, Administrative Assistant 
